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On November 14th, the North-
ern New England Chapter of 
the American Planners Associ-
ation presented Mill City Park 
and the City of Franklin with 
the 2019 Project of the Year 
award! This comes roughly 5 
months after the same award 
was awarded from the New 
Hampshire chapter! 
 
Not much separates Franklin’s story from other mill towns or more accurate-
ly river towns. Their growth during the industrial age is well documented, as 
is, their demise. What isn’t well documented is their interpersonal or societal 
impacts… Low self worth, loss of community pride, home selection based 
on individual's economic status rather than a desire to live within that town, 
degradation of infrastructure and/or building stock. Eventually, this cascades 
into struggling city and school systems. 
 

The collection of problems has made this a truly 
fascinating project. It provides a brand, a reason to 
exist, a reason to have pride, a reason to love where 
you live. Our project is tangible, it is filled with 
work products or features that we are building (a 
timber frame pavilion, a whitewater park, bike 
trails, etc.). However, as an organization it is the 
intangibles that make this a great project. Our com-

munity grows everyday, many residents believe the direction we are going 
and contribute with hours of volunteering or monetary donations. They be-
lieve as do the folks, from Idaho, Wyoming, and California. They recently 
purchased homes or got jobs in our neighborhood because of this move-
ment.  
 
The overall goal is simple… connect our community to the river, and the rest                           
will come! 
 
- Marty Parichand, Executive Director of Mill City Park 

Another Win for Franklin and Mill City Park 
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City Manager’s Corner 

 

City of Franklin 
From the Office of Judie Milner, City Manager 

      
 

                                           
  

 
 
 

Over the last several weeks, many of you may have noticed that the City has been facing 
some challenges with curbside trash pick-up.  The two City refuse side loaders are old 
and in need of repair or replacement.  In fact, our remaining working side loader recently 
had an electrical fire that completely disabled it.  To make sure we do not delay curbside 
pick-up, we have rented a side loader through Premier Trucking so you will notice it pick-
ing up trash in place of our City side loader. 
 
There have been several public meetings to address our outdated refuse vehicles that 
are in a constant state of repair and recommendations to replace or outsource them are 
occurring.  There will be additional meetings on this subject. All are welcome to attend 
public meetings and can receive an email when public meetings are scheduled. Please 
sign up on the City Website at www.FranklinNH.org and from the Home Page, click  
“Subscribe to E-News” . 
 
Thank you for your patience during this time.  
 
 
 
Judie Milner 
City Manager 
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                                          In the Spotlight       
                              Sergeant Guerriero & K-9 Falco 

Franklin’s Dynamic Duo! 
 

Franklin is very proud to shine a bright light on Sergeant Joseph Guerriero 
and our Police K-9 Falco.  Sergeant Guerriero joined the Franklin Police 
Department on January 31, 2015 as a patrol officer.  He came to us with 
close to seven years of experience as a full-time officer from the Bristol Po-
lice Department and was then promoted to the rank of Sergeant on May 29, 
2018.   

 
Early on, Sergeant Guerriero expressed an interest in becoming a K-9 han-
dler.  In March 2019, K-9 Falco joined the Franklin Police Department.  K-
9 Falco is a 20-month old German Shepherd.  Born in Spain, he travelled to 
the U.S. to fulfill his role as a police K-9.  And so the lifelong bonding and 
intense training began! 
 
Training was held with the Boston Police Department which has one of the 
most elite training curriculums in the nation. It was rigorous and taught by 
some of the most experienced trainers in the country. Throughout their 
training together, Sergeant Guerriero and K-9 Falco were faced with many 
challenges. Various skills were tested daily and they would eventually rise 
to the position of a Certified Patrol K-9 Team. Currently, K-9 Falco is certi-
fied through the Boston Police K-9 Division in the following disciplines: Obedience, Tracking, 
Building Searches, Evidence Searches, Area Searches, and Criminal Apprehension. On January 6th, 
Guerriero and Falco began another intense 6-week training program to help fight the war against 
drugs in our community. Upon completion, K-9 Falco will be certified to detect a variety of illegal 
narcotics.     

 

To date K-9 Falco has been deployed 32 times while on patrol 
since graduation. These stats make K-9 Falco one of the busi-
est Police K-9’s in Lakes Region. K-9 Falco has been responsi-
ble for locating several pieces of evidence in criminal cases 
including a large rifle that was stolen from a residence on 
South Main Street. The rifle had been hidden by the suspects in 
an area of woods close to the rail trail. K-9 Falco has also 
tracked down and located several suspects one of which had 
fled into the woods after causing a serious DWI crash where a 
victim had suffered serious injuries, and had to be flown by 
helicopter to a local hospital. K-9 Falco has also had one crimi-
nal apprehension, and several building and area searches.  He 

has been an amazing asset to the Franklin Police Department, and has worked hard to keep our city safe. K-9 
Falco has also recently attended several trainings to continue his training to include High Risk Deployment 
training, water training, and decoy apprehension training. Each week K-9 Falco partakes in what’s called an 
in-service training day where he trains on the various disciplines that he is certified in.   
            
                       Continued ...  
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         Sergeant Guerriero & K-9 Falco continued... 
 

Sergeant Guerriero is right there by Falco’s side to assist in all of his training.  This 
amazing pair has become inseparable and bonding is ever present at work and at home. 
Many often wonder what responsibilities are required of K-9 Falco during a  typical 
work day.  K-9 Falco is tasked with performing his duties as a patrol K-9, and at any 
time during his shift may be called to perform a vast variety of duties to include track-
ing, building searching, criminal apprehension, or searching for evidence. K-9 Falco is 
often patrolling the streets with Sergeant Guerriero and is always at the ready should a 
call for service arise where he may be needed. When they are not responding to calls, it 
is common for you to see Sergeant Guerriero and K-9 Falco at the local parks or schools 
training or to just playing fetch. While at home, K-9 Falco is tasked with just being him-
self. Falco enjoys being outside, playing with his toys, and being a content member of 
the Guerriero family! Keep in mind, K-9 Falco is on call 24 hours a day for the residents 
of the City, and is always excited to be given the opportunity to work.   
  

Being a K-9 handler has drastically changed Sergeant Guerriero’s career in so many 
ways. To come to work each day, and work alongside your best friend and a partner that 
is willing to lay down their life to protect you is truly amazing. To have K-9 Falco with 
you at every call, and to be able to watch him grow both personally and professionally is 
such an honor and privilege. Sergeant Guerriero has said many times, that he is blessed 

to have this opportunity because it is honestly one of the best positions one could have within the Police De-
partment.  
 
Franklin is so very lucky to have this amazing duo and we look forward to many years together in this great 
City!  They both make an amazing and irreplaceable team who take work and play to a whole new level. The 
citizens of Franklin thank you! 
  

If you have any questions about the Franklin Police  
K-9 Unit or would like to learn more about the unit 
please contact Sergeant Guerriero at 603-934-2535  
or by email at jguerriero@franklinnh.org. Sergeant 
Guerriero is also interested in scheduling demonstra-
tions with K-9 Falco within 
the community for those 
who are interested.   
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Congratulations to! 
 

The Morrill Family  
Named Franklin’s 2019  

Citizens of the year! 

 
             Thank you! 

Olive, Glenn, Carolyn,  
Tim, and Colby   

 
The City of Franklin is extremely grateful  

for your ongoing dedication and volunteerism  
toward the betterment of our community! 

 
 



January 1st in Downtown Frank-

lin was a little more fun and 

interesting this year than in prior 

years.  We had another great 

turnout for our kayakers who 

take to the river in the icy cold 

weather and enjoy all the river 

has to offer regardless of the  

winter season.  In fact, they look 

forward to this special day the 

same way most of us look for-

ward to the first day of spring!  

They simply can’t get enough of 

the river especially in the winter!  

On this bright beautiful first day 

of 2020, spectators were pleas-

antly excited to see the growing 

number of kayakers visiting and 

enjoying our river.  Approxi-

mately 600 visitors came to 

Franklin on this day.  One 

kayaker in particular, Chris Mor-

gan, went down the river in an 

unusual way, standing on his 

colorful paddle board.  Through 

the Merrimack Valley Paddlers 

Club, he connects with other 

paddlers who look for new and 

exhilarating rivers to try! 

He says that by riding down 

different rivers, it challenges him 

in ways that improve his skills.  

Chris is originally from the 

Goffstown NH area and has 

paddle boarded down the Con-

toocook, Swift, Saco, Ellis, and 

Kennebec Rivers.  Although he 

moved to South Carolina in 

2018, the rivers here in NH can’t 

help but draw him back.  Chris is 

very excited to hear of our 

Whitewater Park coming soon so 

he can return with more of his 

friends year over year!   

We are all excited to see the changes this new year will bring in our City! Happy 2020 to all our  
residents, local business owners, City employees, and visitors!  

 

First Day in Franklin! 

Psst... spectators...(seating is coming soon!) 
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“Franklin is going to be 

leading the way as the first 

town in New England to 

have a White Water Park 

and for paddlers, that is a 

huge draw, and for the 

locals, having a spot to 

spend time outside to watch 

boaters surf or cartwheel is 

pretty cool!” 

                    - Chris Morgan 

Chris Morgan paddle boarding in Franklin on First Day 
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Franklin Police Department Activity Update 
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Franklin Police Department Activity Update continued... 
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Franklin Fire Department Update 

 

 
 

City of Franklin 
Fire Department 

 
  

                          
        Winter Newsletter 
 
 
 
A lot is happening at the Franklin Fire Department, as winter has been in full swing.  We are 
pleased to announce that Firefighter Anthony “Tony” Roberts achieved his Paramedic license af-
ter completing a rigorous 16-month training program at the New England EMS Institute this past 
November. Three out of our four shifts have Paramedics assigned to them now.  We are hoping to 
be able to add one more Paramedic to our ranks, so that each shift has one available if needed.   
 
As many of our community members are enjoying outdoor recreation activities this winter, we 
want to remind everyone to stay safe.  As ice fisherman head out onto Webster Lake and other are-
as of the City, we want to remind everyone to make sure that the conditions are safe, prior to jour-
neying out.  Also, remember to review all safety standards and obey all laws when using snow mo-
biles this winter.  All too often our firefighters respond to snow mobile accidents that many times, 
are due to reckless operation.  Though our firefighters train for the winter elements, these types of 
emergencies can be very unsafe for patients and emergency responders. 
 
In this cold weather, there is a tendency for many residents to rely on temporary space heaters to 
provide warmth in their homes.  Keep in mind, space heaters can be dangerous if used to replace 
permanent heating sources.  Many times, these space heaters are overused, or used with extension 
cords, thus causing devastating fires in dwellings.  Anyone who needs assistance with heating fuel 
relief, is encouraged to call NH 211 to learn about any available assistance options. 
 
Please remember to stay safe while you have fun enjoying the City of Franklin, and all it has to of-
fer this winter season.  For those of you who are already fed up with the cold weather and snow, 
just remember, June is right around the corner.  Stay Safe Everyone! 
 

Mike Foss 
Fire Chief/EMD   
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FRANKLIN FIRE DEPARTMENT 
8/1/2019 – 10/31/2019 



Franklin Newsletter 

Page 11 



Franklin Newsletter 

Page 12 

Franklin Fire Department Prevention Inspections 

 



Franklin Newsletter 

Page 13 

Municipal Services Update 

 

OUR WATER IS CLEAN AND SAFE 
THE COST OF KEEPING IT CLEAN AND SAFE IS RISING ...Here is why 

 
I recently attended a six hour seminar sponsored by the New Hampshire Water Works Association where numer-
ous well versed speakers discussed the future challenges of providing safe potable drinking water.  The takeaway 
from this event is complex and alarming.  Municipal Public Water Systems as well as those on private wells, are 
currently under more pressure than ever to deal with an ever-changing world of fresh water contamination.  Much 
of the contamination is a result of past practices from private industry.  Improper discharge of toxic chemicals that 
have made their way into surface and groundwater sources.  Sources that were once depended on for human con-
sumption.  The ocean, lakes, rivers, wetlands and large aquifers and even our soils have been affected by contami-
nation of some form.  
 
Presently scientists; engineers; manufactures of hazardous chemicals; government agencies; agriculture and the 
drinking water industry are seeing the impact of poor past practices which have resulted in worldwide water con-
tamination.  Fresh water is a finite limited resource. 
 
What types of chemicals and contamination are we learning about now?  Lead; copper; pesticides; fertilizers; syn-
thetic organic chemicals; volatile organic chemicals; radioactive and nuclear waste; mercury; arsenic; PFOA; 
PFOS and plastics.  This list is enormous and much of the damage has been done.  Furthermore, once these chemi-
cals breakdown many of the of the byproducts from these substances are irreversible to eliminate or to say the 
least difficult and costly to remediate and control.  The problem is worldwide. I will provide you with a short list.   
 
How do they get into our soils, groundwater, oceans, fresh water bodies?  Mainly from the atmosphere brought 
down by precipitation, direct discharge by industries of all sorts into water bodies; deep well injection back into 
the ground; landfills, incinerators; petro chemical facilities; energy plants; land application of fertilizers and pesti-
cides.  The list goes on.  Many of these chemicals are man made and have been around since the industrial revolu-
tion.  The manufacturing of these chemicals appeared to be harmless at the time they were developed, but over 
many years they have made their way into the food chain, various water bodies and some are here to stay.  The 
cost to remediate and reverse the cycle is expensive, sometimes cost prohibitive and their presence has an effect 
on every living thing on earth. 
    
So how do public drinking water systems deal with this issue?  Federal and State regulations set drinking water 
standards to help mitigate the effects of contaminated water sources on humans.  The cost to keep our public water 
systems in compliance with new EPA regulations is expensive, evolving and a huge challenge for the consumer.  
Water is no longer a cheap commodity because we now have to treat it to make it safe to consume.  Ratepayers are 
not only challenged by this current dilemma but are also dealing with aging water and wastewater infrastructure 
which is doomed to fail as its useful life has limits.  
 
In 1964 President Kennedy issued a warning.  Preservation of the worlds drinking water supply will be one of the 
greatest challenges for mankind in the twenty first century.  It appears we are at this point. 
 
The good news at the time of writing this is the City of Franklin's drinking water is safe for human consumption.  
We are in compliance with State and Federal Regulations and in compliance with the USEPA "Safe Drinking Wa-
ter Standard's" but be aware as these issues become more of a heath concern, Public Drinking Water Systems will 
have challenges.  Please visit the City's website www.franklinnh.org and search for our annual "Consumer Confi-
dence Report" on Franklin's water system.  I plan on updating the residents of Franklin and the City Council on 
this and may other topics relating to our public water and wastewater systems during the first few months of 2020.  
Please stay tuned.  We need everyone's help as we deal with the challenges ahead! 
 
- Brian Sullivan, Director of Municipal Services 
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City Clerk Update 
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City Clerk Update 
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Esaundra Gaudette 

Stephen Harmon 

Welcome New City Employees &  

Welcome back Seasonal! 

Ryan Smith 
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From the Mayor’s Drug and Alcohol Task Force  
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From the Mayor’s Drug and Alcohol Task Force ...continued 

https://teens.drugabuse.gov/blog/post/vaping-related-illnesses-and-deaths-what-we-know-so-far  

Reference: 

https://teens.drugabuse.gov/blog/post/vaping-related-illnesses-and-deaths-what-we-know-so-far
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Special THANK YOU! 

To Georg Dzujna for his 
community involvement 
and support of our many 
community events.  Also 
for donating and hanging 
our Christmas Wreaths 
and holiday decorations!  
The list goes on—thank 
you for all that you do for 
our community! 

 

Thank you Serendipity Singers 
who grace us every year with your 
beautiful songs during the annual 

Inaugural Meeting! 

 Thank you to Kirk Weyant 
and the Entire Staff at the 
Three Rivers Wreath and 

Plant Company for creating 
and donating the beautiful 
wreaths which we proudly 
display every year on the 
iconic wheel Downtown!  

 
To the local 

business 
owners who 

went the extra 
mile this year 
during Christ-
mas making 
the holidays 
extra special 
for residents 
and visitors! 

Dan Darling, thank 
YOU for organizing 
the holiday Festival of 
Trees! We love to see it 
growing year over year 
and look forward to it 
every December! 

                    And  
                   a very  
                  special     
  Thank you to Zoe Nagle                     
for singing our National         
 Anthem beautifully        
      during the                   
     Inaugural  
       Meeting! 
 

 
Pastor Dan Boyce, 
thank YOU for  the  

wonderful Invocation  
prayer and reading  at 

our very special 
Inaugural Meeting!  
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City Employment Opportunities 
 
 
 
OPEN Board/Commission Positions  
Franklin Supervisor of the Checklist for Ward II  
Conservation Commission  
Highway Safety Commission  
Capital Improvement Planning (CIP) Committee  
Visit the Franklin City Website (www.FranklinNH.org) for more details. 
 
 

Patrol Officers and Communications Specialists 
The City of Franklin offers law enforcement patrol officers and exciting, dynamic, and challenging ca-
reer opportunity.  Members of the patrol division strive to preserve the peace and protect life and 
property within the City through proactive and directed patrol initiatives.  Members serve as the City’s 
first line of defense against criminal enterprise and law violators.  As the most visible and most accessi-
ble members of the Department, Patrol Officers have ample opportunity to interact with the public and 
promote public safety.  Continue reading the job description for this position on the Police Department 
Employment page https://www.franklinnh.org/police-department/pages/employment 
 

Parks and Recreation  
The Franklin Parks and Recreation Department seeks qualified individuals for the following positions.   
Before or After School: Program Assistant, Student Assistant, Teacher Tutor.  Also various Volun-
teer Opportunities. 
 
Applications will be accepted until position is filled.  The City of Franklin is an Equal Opportunity Em-
ployer.  A complete job description and job application form may be picked up at the Bessie Rowell 
Community Center, 12 Rowell Drive, Franklin, NH 03235 or by calling 934-2118.  Or, download the 
City of Franklin Employment Application.  Please submit cover letter, job application and resume to 
the Parks and Recreation Department, Attn: Krystal Alpers. 

https://www.franklinnh.org/city-manager/pages/employmentboardcommittee-opportunities
https://www.franklinnh.org/police-department/pages/employment
https://www.franklinnh.org/city-manager/files/employment-application


There are currently many volunteer opportunities available.  
The following Community Organizations would love to hear 
from you! 

Franklin Opera House 

Dan Darling—ddarling@franklinoperahouse.org 

Franklin Historical Society  

Leigh Webb—franklin_pride@yahoo.com 

Franklin Lions Club 

Myla Everett—myla.everett@gmail.com  

Community Events and Recreational Activities 

Krystal Alpers – kalpers@franklinnh.org 

Twin Rivers Interfaith Food Pantry  

Daisy Blaisdell—trifp.info@gmail.com  
 
Franklin Veterans Memorial Ski Area 
 
Jim Jones—franklinoutingclub@gmail.com  

Franklin Newsletter 

City Volunteer Opportunities LOCAL GOVERNMENT 

E-News Sign-up Today! 

Sign-up for E-News to receive the Franklin 
Newsletter and other City information and 
announcements sent directly to your email.  
Subscribe at: 
https://www.franklinnh.org/subscribe 

City Council Members 
 

Mayor  
Tony Giunta 
 

Ward 1 Councilors 

Jo Brown 

210-872-1925 

George Dzujna 

603-934-7163 

Ted Starkweather 

603-934-4693 

Ward 2 Councilors 

Bob Desrochers Sr. 

603-934-4604 

Olivia Zink 

603-934-4297 

Karen Testerman 

603-934-7111 

Ward 3 Councilors 

Scott Clarenbach 

603-934-2158 

April Bunker  

603-393-1197 

Paul Trudel 

603-934-9213 
 
City Manager 
Judie Milner 
603-934-3900 x10 
 
Executive Secretary 
Audrey Lanzillo 
603-934-3900 x10 
 
City Clerk/Tax Collectors 
603-934-3109 
 
City Clerk 
Katie Gargano 
 
Deputy Clerk 
Marie Morang 
 
Account Clerk 
Amy Davis 

mailto:myla.everett@gmail.com
mailto:kalpers@franklinnh.org
mailto:trifp.info@gmail.com
mailto:franklinoutingclub@gmail.com

